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Principal News 

 

Term 4 is usually the busiest in the school and this year is no exception.  Our students have been 

working on their final assessment for the year, representing the school in sporting competitions, 
running fundraising events, participating in excursions and preparing for end of year events.  

Congratulations to our School Captains for 2020 

The process of School Captain selection has been completed and I would like to congratulate all the 

candidates for their efforts and the quality and thoughtfulness of their speeches. The School Captain 

selection process is rigorous and includes a written application, interview with myself and the 

Deputy Principal and preparation and delivery of a speech to the school community. The speeches of 
all 12 nominees were of the highest standard and made for a fabulous school assembly last week.  

Congratulations to Rita Utsiwegota, Aran Azfar, Erika Kennedy and Charlia Hodgson on being 

selected as School Captains for 2020.  

The process for House Captain selection is now underway and I look forward to announcing these 
representatives in the final newsletter for the year.  

Remembrance Day  

Our school community was fortunate to have the Australian Federation Guard join us as part of our 

Remembrance Day commemoration. A catafalque party supported our ceremony on the Futsal 

Court with all students respectfully engaged in the commemoration. This ceremony followed a 

presentation from Ms BartlettΩs Year 9 SOSE class where we students explained the stories of our 
nationΩs service men and women.  

A thank you to Ms Bartlett for coordinating the presentation and the following ceremony and Nina 

Nguyen, Ally Jeffreys, Erika Kennedy, Cilantro Leeder and Grace Ferguson for their contribution to 

the presentation. A thank you also to our Student Leaders who led the Ceremony and laid wreaths. 

The morning was an unforgettable experience and a unique opportunity for our community to 
reflect and remember with respect and dignity.  



 

 



 

 

Naidoc Week 

This week has seen a range of activities in recognition of Naidoc Week - Always Was and Always Will 

Be. The Hospitality Class prepared a fabulous morning tea for staff, student artwork was presented 

to the school for display in the front office and student services areas. Students have played in a 

school wide Buroinjin competition.   Classes and clubs have been weaving, making and throwing 
boomerangs and entering colouring competitions.  

I would like to thank all those in our community who gave of their time and knowledge to support 

our students in these activities throughout the week.  



 

 

 

Graduation and Presentation Ceremonies 

Our ceremonies for the end of the year will again be different to meet the COVID restrictions 
currently in place.  

We will have our Year 10 Graduation Ceremony on Friday 4th December at 9.30am in the school hall. 

Restrictions on adults in the hall require a ticket system and a google form was emailed this week to 

Year 10 families to support this process.  

Individual year group ceremonies will run throughout the day on Friday 11th December, with no 
external guests.  



 

Support from Bunnings Belconnen 

A thank you to the team at Bunnings Belconnen for the donation of lights to help decorate the Year 
10 Formal Twilight Fair.  

Belconnen High School 50th Anniversary 

 

BHSΩs 50th Birthday 2021 

 A committee has begun looking at ways of celebrating our schoolΩs birthday which will be next year. 

Along the way we thought you might be interested in some items from the National LibraryΩs TROVE 

collection of historic items that mention Belconnen High School. 



 

 New High School for Belconnen 

The attached article appeared in The Canberra Times on 20 June 1969 announcing the future 
construction of BHS over the following year, 1970, to be ready for opening in 1971. 



 

THANK YOU P&C! 

Thanks to the ongoing support of the P&C, Belconnen High School is the proud recipient of some 

brand new First Aid equipment.  This year (due to Covid 19) Outdoor Education went online giving us 

the opportunity to offer different experiences in our area.  The Provide First Aid certificate was run 

term 3 to year 9 & 10 students.  17 of our students are now qualified to administer first aid in our 

local community.  This new equipment also allows us to provide training to all staff at Belconnen 



High School on a regular basis to maintain our high standard of care.  These new resources will 
be highly valued and will enable us to offer a more diverse and exciting curriculum. 

 

 

 



Connecting to Country 

 

In Connecting to Country classes we have been making string. The students have done a marvellous 

job in using raffia and then making the string technique as seen from online learning videos by 

Wiradjuri man Adam Shipp. The pictures show the string and the Year 8 Connecting to Country class 
sitting in the yarning circle. 

 



 

In the Line 4 Aboriginal Language class the students have been creating some art works. The first is 

from a wonderful group of students Davey, Cilantro, Rain, Eric and Cassie. They have followed the 

art technique taught to me by Zuzette Faye and Aunty Jo. The students have created a marvellous 
painting that will be displayed in the front office area. 

 

The second art piece was designed by Isaiah and painted by Harrison, George and Cody. Pictured 

here are Harrison and George. The painting is going to be finished off by IsaiahΩs Nan, Wiradjuri 

woman Karen Coe. The students have made a great effort and we look forward to the completion of 

the art work which  will hang this in the front office. 

 

Thank you to all of the students who have participated in the creation of these art works for the 

school. It has been an amazing experience to see what you have created together for our community. 

Cultural Integrity Team 



A group of staff have formed a  Cultural Integrity Team and we have been busy doing a number of 

activities within the school. The team members are Anne OΩNeill, Janet Cooke, Kasie Ryan, Tessa 

Barbour, Nat Ikin, Tricia Copas and Andrew Wright. Since our last newsletter the activities have 
included; 

ω Andrew Wright getting along to the ACT Education DirectorateΩs Aboriginal and Torres Strait 

Islander book club. We have a number of new books that we have included into the mini 

Indigenous Library in Room 111 

ω Cassie and Grace in Year 9 SRC instigated an idea of an Indigenous Garden. We are getting 

Aaron Chatfield to visit on the 1st December to work with the Aboriginal and Torres Strait 

Islander and other interested students to place a garden into an area near the Futsal Courts. 

This will be the beginning of a bigger Indigenous garden area. Grace and Cassie wanted to 
make the bush tucka available to all students. A great initiative. 

ω Oliver Billington in his Woodworking Club invited Wynetta Rix and Darren Rix into the group 
to explain tool making  

NAIDOC Always Was Always Will Be activities including  

ω Janet Cooke organising the NAIDOC colouring competition with prizes from ACT P&C Council 

ω Kasie Ryan running the NAIDOC teachers morning tea in Week 4 

ω Nat Ikin running the Buroinjin competition 

ω Tessa Barbour running the whole school NAIDOC  BBQ on Friday 

NAIDOC Week Activity 

Ronnie Jordan Kalkadoon woman from Mt Isa and learning traditional weaving techniques. This is 

through the ACT Directorate Birrigi initiative where Ronnie will be streamed online between 1:00 

and 2:00. 



 

 



 

 

Humanities News 

 



Remembrance Day 2020 

 

On Wednesday, 11 November,  we paused to commemorate Remembrance Day for 2020. It was on 

this day in 1918 that the armistice was signed and the guns of the First World War fell silent. It is a 

day when we remember our soldiers, both past and present, and the sacrifices they make for us all. 

The commemoration began with a presentation from the 9 SOSE PEP class. This presentation took 

the students though the significance of Remembrance Day and shared stories based on the words 

used to describe Australian service personnel on the walls of the Hall of Memory at the Australian 

War Memorial; devotion, ancestry, audacity, decision, resourcefulness, and control. 

We then moved outside for the memorial service. We were privileged to be led in this by AustraliaΩs 

Federation Guard (AFG), the tri-service ceremonial unit of the Australian Defence Force. The AFG 

conducted a catafalque party which included readings by our school captains of the ANZAC Requiem 

and The Ode. We then paused for a minute's silence in remembrance. 

This was a wonderful experience for our teachers and students who conducted themselves with 

great respect. Special thanks to our year 10 leaders for leading us in the ceremony and the teachers 
and staff who supported us in the planning and on the day. 

Dungeons and Dragons at Belconnen High School  

This year myself and Robyn Neumann started a weekly Dungeons and Dragons club at school. The 

response has been overwhelmingly positive! When students walk through the doors of Tech Room 1 

they are transported to another world where their only limitation is their imagination. Each week a 

group of about 15 intrepid adventurers battle goblins, rescue hostages and fight off demons; all in 

the time it takes to eat lunch. The students have progressed to running their own games and are 



now beginning to write their own epic stories. I hope we can continue to roll dice next year and add 
even more heroes and heroines to our club! 

 

Maths/ Science 

 

Wings  

On Thursday October 29th a group of Yr 9/10 girls went to Hawker College to engage in the Women 
in Science and Engineering program. We started the day with Geoscience. 

 In the module students used computer programs to access the data collected by satellites. Our next 

activity was Engineering with ANU. In this module students made motors using a battery, a magnet, 

a wire and a screw. From here students went and watched the Fizziks Education traveling science 
show.  



After which we had lunch and students got to interact and engage with women at different 

universities and trade professionals such as Icon water and Evo energy. After lunch we went to the 

UC forensics module where students used their investigatory and science skills to solve a crime.  

 

 



 

Year 8 Science:   Science experiment 

Students in Year 8 have been looking at minerals and rocks. As part of this, they investigated how 

rate of cooling affects crystal size. If the copper(II) sulphate solution (used in place of actual magma!) 

was cooled down quickly or slowly, would the crystals formed be larger or smaller? Soon the 

students will be assessed on various types of rock, and the size of any mineral crystals will aid them 
in identifying whether the rock is intrusive igneous rock or extrusive igneous rock. 

 



 

 

Year 8 Science Incursion - Prototyping with Questacon: 

 On 20th October, the Questacon crew took a few classes and introduced the students to the 

prototyping process. Students were encouraged to build their own flying machines and test them in 

a small wind tunnel provided by Questacon. Students were provided with a variety of household 

materials including paper, foil, tape, and more and given a variety of challenges to get their 
machines to fly, flip, fall, and float in the tunnel. 

(Written by Brendyn and Alexandra) 



 

 

 

Year 9/10 Marine Biology 



Students in Marine Biology started the semester looking at the marine environment and marine 

ecosystems, before moving onto marine mammals. Now we're looking at fishes. On Wednesday, 

students performed an investigation on the shape of fish and how the shape affects hydrodynamics. 

 

 



 

The statistics games 

On Monday 9/11, our Year 9 Mathematics students ran their stalls for the άStatistics Gamesέ 

assignment. Students ran a variety of activities from standing jumps and push ups to throwing bean 

bags and collected the results as data. There were prizes for the best stall on each bank and top 

athletes. Congratulation to everyone 

 



 

 

Arts  & Technology Faculty News 

 



 

 

TECH CLUB - Boomerang Making 

 Tech Club was started in Term 3 to provide students with an opportunity to use workshop tools and 
equipment every Tuesday during break 1.  

This term, we have been focusing on Aboriginal tools and culturally significant objects, with an 
emphasis on Boomerangs. 

Each student has been learning about Boomerangs through testing, prototyping and making a 

boomerang from plywood.  

Wynetta and Darren Wix (from Brabalung Cultural Services) have also generously donated their time 
during Tech Club to support and teach students during Boomerang Making in Tech Club. 

Sculpture Yr 9/10 

This term weΩre experiencing a very hands-on assessment!  WeΩre casting in concrete; this is a multi-

stage process that simulates bronze casting which is used for many of our public sculptures and 

statues.  WeΩve focussed on the human form and students were first asked to model in clay before 

overlaying with a thick layer of plaster to create the mould.  This week the students have been 

completing the act of casting itself by pouring concrete into their plaster moulds.  In seven days time 

the mallets, the muscles and the chisels will come out!  The concrete casts will then slowly be 
revealedΧ 



 

 

 


